February 24, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

I am pleased to transmit to the Council an ordinance authorizing King County to enter into agreements to transfer the Mt. Rainier Pool to the Northwest Center and assign the County’s lease for the pool property to the Northwest Center. Currently, the County is operating the Mt. Rainier pool under a one-year operating agreement.  The transfer and assignment agreements are designed to provide a long-term solution to keep the Mt. Rainier pool open for the public.  I believe these agreements are in the best interests of King County park and recreation facility users and taxpayers.   

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

